MVCC Professional Association General Membership Minutes

Utica/Rome, NY

January 17, 2003 (approved April 24, 2003)
The meeting portion of the Annual PA luncheon was called to order at 12 noon. 

1.
President’s Report:

A. President Searles welcomed PA members, retirees, and guests.

B. PA T-shirts are being distributed to those who completed the LAP survey. Those who would still like to complete the survey and get a T-shirt will have an opportunity to do so. (The LAP team includes Beverly Quist, Cynthia Villanti, Mike Donaruma, Gene Militello, and Ellis Searles.)

C. Also through the LAP grant, PA Membership cards and pins are being distributed to active members and retirees. George Zook designed and printed the cards while Gene Militello and Tom Maneen cut and laminated them. As an added bonus, the card serves to identify holders as eligible for a 20% educator’s discount at Barnes & Noble. President Searles says, “Wear your PA pin proudly!”

D. The Member Services Committee, including chair Gene Militello, Mike Donaruma, Paul Halko and others organized the luncheon.

E. In addition to the day-to-day functioning of the Association in communicating with the membership, the administration and the community, upholding the contract and handling grievances, and managing the budget, there have been a number of new initiatives:

· The survey of members as part of the LAP initiative as an attempt of the PA to become more visible on campus and off.

· Community Outreach activities.

· Political Action activities.

· Pres. Searles has just received the recently signed contract from the county. A copy will soon appear on the newly designed PA web site at MVCCPA.org, and copies will be made for bargaining unit members.

· PAnorama won numerous AFT and NYSUT awards.

· “The Educators Meet Legislators” project won an AFT award.

· The Benefits Fund provided by the contract is being put into place with help from the NYSUT Legal Dept. and NYSUT Benefits Trust.

F. More than twenty PA members to date have spoken at the Board of County Legislators Meetings. At the most recent session, Phil Gaffney underscored the PA invitation to the county legislators and county clerk and their families to attend the men’s and women’s basketball games and a PA reception for them on Saturday, January 25, 2003. This will be an informal social event, no speeches. The membership is encouraged to attend. Also, Jim Gifford spoke about the Cultural Series and extended invitations to the legislators.

2. a. Community Outreach chair Luther Reidel thanked everyone who participated in the ambitious triple holiday initiatives, which were all successful:


· 100 lbs. of food was delivered to the Utica Community Food Bank.

· A carload of supplies was delivered to Spring Farm Cares.

· The holiday social was well attended and raised $800 for the 50/50. raffle to benefit the striking workers at Divine Brothers.

b. For the Spring semester, there will be a PA team in America’s Greatest Heart Run and Walk. PA entrants should put MVCCPA as the team name and Luther Reidel as the team captain. More information will appear on e-mail.

3. Motion to approve the minutes of 4/18/02:


1st Dick Thomas


2nd Gideon Donato


Carried unanimously.

4. Recent retirees Bill Boley, Jim Burns, Steve Mocko, and Steve Sotherden were honored for their years as loyal PA members. Steve Mocko and Jim Burns were present to receive their plaques from President Searles.

5. Stating that “students are the focus of our professional lives,” President Searles presented the $1,000 PA scholarship. This year’s recipient is Iskra Ivanova Ivanova of the Respiratory Care Program with a GPA of 4.0.  Ms. Ivanova Ivanova thanked the PA and her teachers.

6. The meeting portion of the luncheon was adjourned at 12:35 PM by general consent.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki
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